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Nowell, Keith, Env. Health

From: Nowell, Keith, Env. Health
Sent: Monday, June 01, 2015 11:25 AM
To: Scott Atthowe (Scott@atthowe.com)
Cc: James E. Gribi (JGribi@gribiassociates.com); Roe, Dilan, Env. Health
Subject: Fuel Leak Case No. RO0000490 and GeoTracker Global ID T0600101187, San Francisco 

French Bread, 3924 Market Street, Oakland

Dear Mr. Atthowe, 

On May 11, 2015, Alameda County Environmental Health (ACEH) denied the document entitled Report of Soil and 
Groundwater Investigation (GEO_REPORT) submitted to the State Water Resources Control Board’s (SWRCBs) 
GeoTracker website.  The document was prepared by Gribi Associates (Gribi) and dated December 30, 2013.  The 
reason ACEH gave for the denial was the associated laboratory analytical report, in electronic deliverable format (EDF), 
and map showing the boring locations (GEO_MAP) had not been uploaded with the report. 

On May 27, 2015, ACEH denied the May 15, 2015 submittal of the EDF associated with the GEO_REPORT pending 
resolution of the number of borings advanced at the site.  The GEO_REPORT states that nine borings were advanced as 
part of the investigation; however, the EDF contained the analytical results for 10 borings.  It is unclear to ACEH if nine or 
10 borings were advanced for the GEO_REPORT investigation as the analytical results of only nine borings are presented 
in Table 1, nine borings are depicted on the GEO_REPORT Figure 3, and the GEO_REPORT contains bore logs for nine 
borings. 

On May 28, 2015, Gribi submitted a revised EDF containing the results of nine borings.  Acceptance of the revised EDF 
submittal is pending,  awaiting clarification of the analytical results for the 10th boring in the initial EDF submittal.   

Please inform ACEH why the 10th boring, identified as boring B-12 in the EDF was installed and why analytical field data 
collected, and indicate whether or not it should be included in an amended GEO_REPORT.  Please provide your 
comments in an email (Attn.: Keith Nowell) to ACEH by June 12, 2015.   

Thank you for your cooperation.  ACEH looks forward to working with you and your consultants to advance the case 
toward closure. Should you have any questions regarding this correspondence or your case, please call me at (510) 567-
6764 or send an electronic mail message at keith.nowell@acgov.org 

Regards, 
Keith Nowell 
 
Keith Nowell PG, CHG 
Hazardous Materials Specialist 
Alameda County Environmental Health 
1131 Harbor Bay Parkway 
Alameda , CA 94502‐6540 
phone: 510 / 567  ‐ 6764 
fax: 510 / 337 ‐ 9335 
email: keith.nowell@acgov.org 
 
PDF copies of case files can be reviewed/downloaded at: 
 
http://www.acgov.org/aceh/lop/ust.htm 
 

 


